Rachel Daniel

From: Rachel Daniel

Sent: Monday, June 08, 2020 3:19 PM

To: apa.s-h&w®@legis.la.gov

Subject: Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIIL.105
Attachments: 20.6.8 to legislators send Register & FEIS.pdf

Dear Honorable Mills:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the “Board”) hereby announces its plan to finalize the April
20,2020, Notice of Intent that were published on pages 605-607 of the Louisiana Register. A copy of the rule, as published, is
attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Board is amending LAC 46:XXXI11.105 to allow residents in accredited non-LSU post-doctoral programs to obtain a restricted
dental license rather than a full license. There are currently no post-doctoral dental programs in Louisiana other than LSU, but the
Board has been informed that there are plans to open one. This rule change will benefit residents in prospective residency programs
who wish only to train in Louisiana and do not wish to have a full license in that it will save those residents some fees.

The rule change also does away with the requirement that LSU faculty members must switch from a restricted license to a full
license within 2 years of being employed at LSU if the faculty member is eligible for a full license.

The Board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been
made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the April 20, 2020 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative
oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the Board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the
State Register for publication on July 20, 2020. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any
assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, | am

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr.
Executive Director
AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

Administrative Assistant to Arthur Hickham
Louisiana State Board of Dentistry

P.O. Box 5256

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70821-5256
225.219.7334 Phone

225.219.0707 Fax

www.lsbd.org
rachel@lsbd.org

NOTICE: Each applicant or licensee may submit complaints about actions or procedures of the board to the board (P.O. Box 5256, Baton Rouge,
LA 70802) or directly to the House Committee on House and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804
h&ga@legis.la.gov) and the Senate Committee on Senate and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94183, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 s&g@legis.la.gov).



Rachel Daniel

From: Rachel Daniel

Sent: Monday, June 08, 2020 3:22 PM

To: apa.senatepresident@legis.la.gov

Subject: Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIIL.105
Attachments: 20.6.8 to legislators send Register & FEIS.pdf

Dear Honorable Alario:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the “Board”) hereby announces its plan to finalize the April
20,2020, Notice of Intent that were published on pages 605-607 of the Louisiana Register. A copy of the rule, as published, is
attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Board is amending LAC 46:XXXI11.105 to allow residents in accredited non-LSU post-doctoral programs to obtain a restricted
dental license rather than a full license. There are currently no post-doctoral dental programs in Louisiana other than LSU, but the
Board has been informed that there are plans to open one. This rule change will benefit residents in prospective residency programs
who wish only to train in Louisiana and do not wish to have a full license in that it will save those residents some fees.

The rule change also does away with the requirement that LSU faculty members must switch from a restricted license to a full
license within 2 years of being employed at LSU if the faculty member is eligible for a full license.

The Board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been
made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the April 20, 2020 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative
oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the Board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the
State Register for publication on July 20, 2020. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any
assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, | am

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr.
Executive Director
AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

Administrative Assistant to Arthur Hickham
Louisiana State Board of Dentistry

P.O. Box 5256

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70821-5256
225.219.7334 Phone

225.219.0707 Fax

www.lsbd.org
rachel@lsbd.org

NOTICE: Each applicant or licensee may submit complaints about actions or procedures of the board to the board (P.O. Box 5256, Baton Rouge,
LA 70802) or directly to the House Committee on House and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804
h&ga@legis.la.gov) and the Senate Committee on Senate and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94183, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 s&g@legis.la.gov).



Rachel Daniel

From: Rachel Daniel

Sent: Monday, June 08, 2020 3:21 PM

To: apa.housespeaker@legis.la.gov

Subject: Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIIL.105
Attachments: 20.6.8 to legislators send Register & FEIS.pdf

Dear Honorable Barras:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the “Board”) hereby announces its plan to finalize the April
20,2020, Notice of Intent that were published on pages 605-607 of the Louisiana Register. A copy of the rule, as published, is
attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Board is amending LAC 46:XXXI11.105 to allow residents in accredited non-LSU post-doctoral programs to obtain a restricted
dental license rather than a full license. There are currently no post-doctoral dental programs in Louisiana other than LSU, but the
Board has been informed that there are plans to open one. This rule change will benefit residents in prospective residency programs
who wish only to train in Louisiana and do not wish to have a full license in that it will save those residents some fees.

The rule change also does away with the requirement that LSU faculty members must switch from a restricted license to a full
license within 2 years of being employed at LSU if the faculty member is eligible for a full license.

The Board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been
made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the April 20, 2020 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative
oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the Board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the
State Register for publication on July 20, 2020. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any
assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, | am

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr.
Executive Director
AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

Administrative Assistant to Arthur Hickham
Louisiana State Board of Dentistry

P.O. Box 5256

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70821-5256
225.219.7334 Phone

225.219.0707 Fax

www.lsbd.org
rachel@lsbd.org

NOTICE: Each applicant or licensee may submit complaints about actions or procedures of the board to the board (P.O. Box 5256, Baton Rouge,
LA 70802) or directly to the House Committee on House and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804
h&ga@legis.la.gov) and the Senate Committee on Senate and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94183, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 s&g@legis.la.gov).



Rachel Daniel

From: Rachel Daniel

Sent: Monday, June 08, 2020 3:20 PM

To: apa.h-hw@legis.la.gov

Subject: Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIIL.105
Attachments: 20.6.8 to legislators send Register & FEIS.pdf

Dear Honorable Hoffmann:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the “Board”) hereby announces its plan to finalize the April
20,2020, Notice of Intent that were published on pages 605-607 of the Louisiana Register. A copy of the rule, as published, is
attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Board is amending LAC 46:XXXI11.105 to allow residents in accredited non-LSU post-doctoral programs to obtain a restricted
dental license rather than a full license. There are currently no post-doctoral dental programs in Louisiana other than LSU, but the
Board has been informed that there are plans to open one. This rule change will benefit residents in prospective residency programs
who wish only to train in Louisiana and do not wish to have a full license in that it will save those residents some fees.

The rule change also does away with the requirement that LSU faculty members must switch from a restricted license to a full
license within 2 years of being employed at LSU if the faculty member is eligible for a full license.

The Board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been
made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the April 20, 2020 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative
oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the Board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the
State Register for publication on July 20, 2020. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any
assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, | am

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr.
Executive Director
AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

Administrative Assistant to Arthur Hickham
Louisiana State Board of Dentistry

P.O. Box 5256

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70821-5256
225.219.7334 Phone

225.219.0707 Fax

www.lsbd.org
rachel@lsbd.org

NOTICE: Each applicant or licensee may submit complaints about actions or procedures of the board to the board (P.O. Box 5256, Baton Rouge,
LA 70802) or directly to the House Committee on House and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804
h&ga@legis.la.gov) and the Senate Committee on Senate and Governmental Affairs (P.O. Box 94183, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 s&g@legis.la.gov).



